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July 2005  NEWSLETTER
NEXT MEETING:
Tuesday 19th July 2005 in the Curtis Room at the Country Plaza Int






6.00 pm
Fellowship 







6.30 pm
Business session







7.15 pm 
Dinner

APOLOGIES:
Ring Sue Smith  4972 5735 (H)  if you are bringing a guest or if you wish to apologise - by lunchtime on Tuesday.  Failure to apologise will result in a charge to you for the cost of the meal.

BIRTHDAYS:

July
Diana 26th



Bev 22nd


*TREASURER’S ASSISTANT:
July
Cathy Davies

*FELLOWSHIP OFFICER:
July
Trisha Jacobsen

*If it is your turn and you will not be at the meeting, please arrange for someone else to take your place.

DIARY NOTES:
4th – 30th July – Display at Gladstone Library


6th August – Zonta Race Day at Gladstone Racetrack


27 – 28th August – Relay for Life in Gladstone


8th October – Zonta Fashion Parade - Gladstone


7 – 9th October 2005 – District 24 Conference – Gold Coast


24 – 29th June 2006 – International Convention – Melbourne, Australia!

	                             Building Zonta for the 21st Century

                            Inspired by the Challenge of Change
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE
Ladies!

As we begin this new Zonta year, I'd like to extend my thoughts to the new committee groups and board members.     If you have been placed on a new committee, please enjoy your time, and equally if you are on the same committee, please make welcome and support new members and above all enjoy the fellowship.


I might add that as I'm writing this my mind wanders to Zonta and what makes a good Zontian.    Of course, there are many answers and undoubtedly you will all answer differently.


I found myself humbled recently when asked to attend a retirement evening.    I sat and listened to several people speak highly of this lady and talk about the feats she had performed during her career.    They spoke of her quiet but determined way, her strength, her compassion, her dedication, her positive attitude, her acceptance of all and the danger she, at times, would place herself in to achieve her goal to support and make a difference to a woman less fortunate than she. 

I listened to a very moved Liz Cunningham who spoke of missing this fabulous lady who never thought twice about helping a woman in distress, and who never sought adulation or credit and during this evening I could not help but think, isn't this what Zonta is all about.


I would like to extend my best wishes to Barbara Anderson on her retirement and hope that I can be half as good a Zontian as she.


Pauline
COMMITTEE ANNUAL REPORTS

TREASURER’S REPORT

It is with pleasure that I present this report on the club’s financial position as at 31 March this year. The Club’s books have been audited and I have tabled a number of copies of our financial statements and a copy of the entire audit for your perusal.

You will note from these statements that the Club ran at a loss of $663.43 this year. This does not mean that we are destined for the Debtors’ prison and a life of bread and water. It means that our expenditure exceeded our income by $663.43. This could be attributed to a number of reasons:

1. A downturn in profits earned from our annual fund-raisers and a rise in the cost of financing those fund-raisers. Although we did not incur a loss from these fund-raisers, we did not earn as much from them as in the 2003-2004 year. It is possible that this was a result of circumstances beyond our control, such as competition from other fund-raisers, the economic climate, personal calendars of our members etc. The Finance and Fundraising Committee have been examining this situation in an effort to find solutions for the future.

2. An increase in service donations not covered in the Club’s projected two-year service donation plan or an increase in items for which payment was not charged to the membership. Examples of this would be $500.00 donated to the Tsunami Appeal and the purchase of new and more clothes friendly magnetic badges for club membership at 248.00.

3. The inclusion of a late payment in the 2004-2005 accounts for advertising costs incurred from the 2003-2004 Valentine’s Ball.

However, while there is a need to monitor our expenditure and ensure that we can meet our projected service donation projects by continued support for fund-raisers, this year we have as in the past given strong financial support to a number of organizations. These include Louise Lodge, the Virtual Babies program, the Tsunami Appeal, the Relay for Life, the Papua New Guinea Girls’ Education program, the Gladstone Eisteddfod, the Civic Beautification Committee, representation at Australia Day and Brarama. We also have enough funds to meet our two-year donation plan target for the coming year.  This is very commendable given the size of our club and a year in which many of us have had very busy personal and work lives and I greatly appreciate the careful thought, effort and support put in by our club members in this area.

You will note in reading the audit for this year that the auditor has made a number of recommendations. As you will see these recommendations result from the need for more careful scrutiny of the records of non-profit organizations as a consequence of increased government regulation. I have made a note of the recommendations listed (although I don’t think we’re guilty of the first one). 

The position of Treasurer has continued to offer challenge and the odd sleepless night this year. I would like to thank club members for their patience and continued assistance, particularly in the prompt presentation of receipts and payment of fees. Finally, I would like to move that this report and the supporting financial statements be accepted as a record of the Club’s financial position at this time.

Carole Low

Treasurer

FINANCE AND FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE  ANNUAL REPORT 2005

Committee Members were Di Malcolm, Wendy Stevens, Carole Low, Jade Ryan and Karen Busteed.

The three main fundraising events for the past twelve months have been the Race Day, the Fashion Parade and the Valentine’s Day Ball.

The Race Day was held at Ferguson Park on the 7th August and was attended by about 70 people.  All the ladies arrived in their race fashions and a great afternoon was had by all.  The raffle as always was supported by not only our members and guests of Zonta but the general race going public and was a great fund raiser.  There was also a prize given to the best dressed lady which was a very difficult decision for the judges as there were several ladies in some very stunning outfits complete with even more fabulous hats.

The Fashion Parade was held on the 2nd October at the Country Plaza and the fashions were by Fantasy Rags and Cavaliers’ Menswear.  The attendance was down a little on previous years and this could have been due to the fact that the event was held at the end of the school holidays.  All who attended had an enjoyable afternoon.  The meal and service provided by the Country Plaza was excellent.

The Valentine’s Day Ball was also held at the Country Plaza on the 12th February and all that attended had a wonderful night.  The band was once again very popular and the dance floor was always full.  The venue was beautifully decorated and set the theme for the evening.  The multi draw raffle was well supported and raised a lot of money for the club.  The numbers were also down on last year with only about 80 people attending.  

It has been a busy year for the members of the Finance and Fundraising Committee and all events have been successful due to the tireless efforts of the committee members.  We would also like to thank all members of the club who helped in any way with the selling of tickets or organisation of any of the functions.

Membership & fellowship Committee Annual Report

Zonta Year 2004 – 2005

Committee members this year were Gloria Roche (Chairperson/Board Member), Cathy Davies, Trisha Jacobson, Lesley Roberts, Sue Smith, Zaiga Stephenson and Trudy Zussino.

During the year Lesley resigned and left for travel overseas, Zaiga transferred to the Pine Rivers Zonta Club and Trisha Jacobson was re-instated.

Gloria Roche was both our Committee Chairperson and our Board Member, which worked well for our Committee.  Sue Smith has taken over this role whilst Gloria is on leave traveling overseas.

At the first Meeting of our term we discussed what had failed and what had worked in the 2003/2004 year and the following plan was adopted.

· Do away with the Buddy/Mentor programme as not enough members had participated, and instead each Committee commit themselves to having a close relationship within.

· Continue with the number system when required.

· Become responsible for apologies and associated communication with the venue for numbers, selecting meals from the menu given and negotiate suitable time for serving.

· Make inductions an important event.

· Ensure correct procedures are followed for nominating members - new forms (Prospective members, Transfer, Questionnaire for new members) to be designed.

· Ensure prospective members attend an information evening before they become official members and pay membership. 

· Organise a fun fellowship evening.

· Compile a comprehensive profile of each member and attach photographs.

· Hold a survey for members to complete.

We have put a great deal of effort into getting the profiles completed, they were slow in coming in and the document is not quite finished yet.  But we are nearly there.

We also did quite a bit of networking to get up-to-date information for an information night. An information night was finally held in mid May and was successful.   Invitations were sent to 30 ladies, 25 replied and 8 attended.

All other areas listed were addressed.  The meal times improved and so did the meals; forms were designed and are now in use; we held an Indian Quiz night (which was well attended) and a survey was distributed.  

A summary of present Membership as 31.5.05

· Total Members – 22 (3 Charter Members and 19 Members)

· During this year 2 Members transferred (Margarita Roshkov and Zaiga Stephenson)

· 1 new member (Joanna Lee) and 1 returned member (Trisha Jacobson)

· 2 members resigned (Lesley Roberts and Jean Hartley)

Future plans to submit to the new committee for the following year:

· Analyse the survey and improve on performance

· Have a minimum of three information sessions per year

· Organise two fun and fellowship evenings

· Finalise the profiles of present members

Sue Smith for Gloria Roche

Membership & Fellowship Committee 

2004/2005

ANNUAL REPORT FOR THE PROGRAM, PUBLIC RELATIONS AND ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE

During this year our guest speakers have included;


Kierath Stover – Chaplain from Toolooa State High School


Krystan Booth – Chief of Staff of the Observer


Colleen Hunter – Virtual Baby Program


Maree MacDougall – Women’s Health Service

Public Relations was a challenge initially, but learning from our experiences, we asked Krystan Booth – Chief of Staff at the Observer to speak at one of our dinner meetings.    Then a Feature on Zonta was published in the weekend Extra.

Environment – the Zonta Club once again “Cleaned Up Australia” along Goondoon Street, and other areas by individual members.    We have also discussed (via email) the use of Green Bags, and strategies to get them into the Supermarket.    Best so far was to put your purse on top (or underneath them) on the seat of the car.

The Zonta Quiz was successful, showing all members the various resources for Zonta information, via the Zontian, the Manual, and the Website.    We all learnt more about our organisation.

The International Women’s Day luncheon was supported again both by club members attending, and Trudy and Helen being part of the organising committee.

Helen, Ann, Dianna, Joanne, Bev

Monthly Committee Reports

Finance & Fundraising

No Report

Membership and Fellowship

Date:  04.07.2005    Place of Meeting:  Sue Smith's Residence, 3 Worthington Street, Gladstone.

Members Attending:  Joanna, Bev, Sue and Trudy     Members Apology:  Karen

Discussions:

Prospective members:

Letter to be written to Jenny Simpson inviting her to join the Club.  

Letters to be written to other ladies attending the information evening inviting them to join the Club and also inviting them to attend a dinner meeting first before they make their decision.

Phone follow-ups:
Trudy
- Vicki Bruton, Leanne Ibell & Debbie Steele




Joanna 
- Karen Field




Sue
- Jenny Simpson, Joey Parsons & Margaret Esdale

Apology book:  Sue to continue.

Fellowship evening: 

A fellowship evening will be arranged in conjunction with making up the birthing kits.  

Discussion started on getting ideas for the Christmas Party.

Dinner Menu:  To advise Country Plaza menus selected for July – November. 

Discussion took place re a donation to Blue Care in conjunction with Bindaree Lodge for Edenvale Aged Care Facility for the hairdressing salon.  Sue to take the proposal to the Board.

Congratulations to Trisha winner of June’s raffle.  Trisha will provide the raffle for July.

Discussion took place regarding the seating of the Executive at general meetings.  It was decided to request that the Executive sit in the middle of the room and not at the end to enable all members to hear easily.

Next meeting scheduled to be held on 01.08.05 at 5.15pm at Sue Smith’s residence.

04.07.05

Sue Smith

Committee Chairman

Service/Status of Women

Young Members of the Community are to be invited along to Zonta and presented with information on Zonta and also on the night, speak on the Amelia Earhart Fellowship, and perhaps a ‘getting to know you’ quiz.  Meeting suggested for Sept or March. (not a membership drive)

International Project - Investigate the International Service project and perhaps see if we are able to participate.

 Hibiscus Gardens Project  Continue the existing project.

Relay for Life  Support the relay. 

Breast Cushions  We have suggested and the Board has agreed that we purchase a stock of cushions to donate for use in both hospitals.

Combined Women’s Service Club Dinner  Re-introduce this dinner to the Gladstone Community and organise this for 2006.

Library Display  Encourage members to visit and view the display at the library.

New Guinea   With our local District project, supporting the young girls at Secondary School in PNG, it has been suggested that we send some small packages to the girls just to stay in touch e.g. paper, pencils, etc.  Pauline has contacts in PNG and will investigate what would be suitable and then the committee will make a recommendation.

Wendy, Trisha, Barbara, Sharon and Gail 

Program, Public Relations & Environment

Our June meeting was held at Bev’s home, and we assembled the display for the Library.    Drop into the Library during July and have a look.      Count the number of yellow roses for a surprise at our next dinner.

Helen, Bev, Anne, Joanna, Diana
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